
 

 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                                   
11 Clowes Street Tylden   Ph: 5424 8244                                                        

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au     www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au 

IMPORTANT DATES 

MARCH 

Friday 8th                      
Curriculum Day  
No students at school today 

Monday 11th                         

Labour Day holiday 

Tuesday 12th                 

School Council AGM 

NAPLAN                  

13th,14th,15th & 18th 

Saturday 23rd             

ANNUAL FAIR 10am-3pm 

Monday 25th at 9:15am                               
Special assembly for 
leadership badge 
presentations  

Monday 25th 
Cyber safety presentations 
for all classes. Parent 
session at 3:30pm 

Thursday 28th                                 
Last day of term 1.           
Early dismissal 2.30pm 
 

APRIL     

Thursday 25th                

ANZAC DAY public holiday 

MAY                                     

Tuesday 7th                       

Interschool Cross Country 

(Selected students) 

Wed 8th—Fri 10th                       

Gr 6 Urban Camp 

Principal’s Message 

Dear parents and carers, 

Tomorrow is a Curriculum Day, and Monday is a 
public holiday and this means that no students 
will attend school on either day. The timing of 
the Curriculum day is intentional, to allow 
families to add an extra day to their Labour Day 
long weekend.  This has been the first week 
without a rest day for our Prep students and the 
two shorter weeks will further ease them into 
full time school. 

 The roster for helping at the school fair is slowly 
filling, but there are still many vacancies. It is 
very important that every family helps us on this 
very busy day. If you have not attended a Tylden 
fair before, you may not be aware just how busy 
the day can be! If your children are small, please 
recruit extended family and friends to come 
along and help, so your family can still contribute 
by working at one of the stalls for a shift during 
the day. The roster is in the area outside the 
office, but you can also email the school to offer 
your help, and we will add your name to the 
appropriate spot.  

This week’s newsletter has a raffle ticket book 
attached. We would like you to sell these to 
friends and family and encourage them to come 
to the fair on Saturday23rd March. Please return 
the money and ticket stubs to the office prior to 
fair day. All raffle books must be accounted for 
prior to the draw. More raffle books are available 

at the office. The prizes are amazing and we 
thank all of the businesses who have donated 
them. 

Next week the grade 3 and 5 students will sit 
their NAPLAN tests. These tests provide a 
snapshot of student progress in literacy and 
numeracy. The students have been well prepared 
for the format of the tests by their teachers. 
NAPLAN tests should not be a cause for stress so 
please let your child’s teacher know if your child 
is worried.  

I have booked cyber-safety sessions for all 
classes, run by Dolly’s Dream. The presenter will 
also run a parent session after school at 3:30pm 
if there is sufficient interest. Please complete the 
reply slip to indicate that you will attend. The 
session will give strategies to help keep children 
safe when they are interacting with others 
online.  

The 2024 school council will meet  for the first 
time on Tuesday night at 7pm. 

Have a lovely long weekend! 

Lee MacDonald  
Principal                                                                                                                    
leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au  

Term 1 Week 5                

Thursday 7 Mar 2024 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 

Pictured: L-R Back: Harper, Katie-Mae & Holly Front: Rosalie,  Odessa & Roy  
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Grades1/2 –SIMPLE MACHINES 

Harper– Well done on an amazing week! Your contributions 
during literacy have been very informative. Keep it up! 

Katie Mae—For putting in a great effort and showing wonderful 
sportsmanship during interschool tee ball. Well done! 

Odessa– For trying hard in maths. You are trying so hard to form 
your numbers. Well done! Keep up the great work. 

Holly– For putting an amazing effort into your writing tasks this 
week.  You always do your best and it can be seen in the quality 
of your work. 

Rosalie—Well done on displaying the school value of  personal 
best. You always give 100% in everything you do. Keep it up! 

Roy– For working incredibly hard in writing. You have                  
demonstrated your personal best! Keep it up Roy! 

All students will participate in a cyber safety session on   Monday 25th March. Dolly’s dream is a well known organisation that 
offers information to children and their parents to help keep children safe online and eliminate online  bullying.  

There will be a parent cyber-safety information session at 3:30pm in the staffroom. Please note the date in your diary so you can 
come along to get current information about how you can help your children to safely negotiate the online world.  

Join our school community footy tipping and show your 

footy knowledge. 

No entry fee or big cash prizes but some things are worth more 
than money. 

Pride and bragging rights are on the line. 

https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/
Tylden_Primary_Community_Footy_Tipping  

FOOTY TIPPING-STARTS TONIGHT 

The Grade 1/2 Team have been working hard in our Science unit. We have been learning about Simple Machines and the 
forces we need to use them. 

To wrap up our unit, we made a lever out of rubber bands, paddle pop sticks and spoons. We then used these to catapult 
marshmallows into containers. The marshmallows may or may not have been consumed in this experiment.   

DOLLY’S DREAM CYBER-SAFETY 

 Dollys Dream Cyber-Safety Session 

I will attend the session on Monday 25th March at 3.30pm in the staffroom 

 

Name: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Please reply by Friday 22nd March 

https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/Tylden_Primary_Community_Footy_Tipping
https://www.footytips.com.au/comps/Tylden_Primary_Community_Footy_Tipping
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FROM THE OFFICE…. 

STEPHANIE ALEXANDER KITCHEN GARDEN PROGRAM 

Family statements were sent home today.  If you need to discuss your statement please call in or phone and speak to Livia or Lee.  
Payment Options: pay in full, by instalments or by individual family arrangement. Receipts for your school account will be issued 
on request. Receipts for Building & Library funds will be sent home by the end of  term.                                                                                                             
Payment Methods:  Bpay Preferred method (number found on your statement), Cash, EFTPOS or Electronic Direct Transfer                    
Instalment  dates: 27th March, 27th June & 17th September 2024.                                                                                                                                                                        

If you haven't indicated that you would wish to contribute to General, ICT contributions or the Tax deductable Building & Library 
fund please contact Livia in the office. Details are below. 

It was a very busy cook today. We made our own lasagna pasta and turned it into a 

very yummy Pumpkin, Silver beet & Ricotta Lasagna. As a special treat we used the 

pears from our school garden and made a pear tart. We served the tart with school 

grown strawberries! 



 

Mystery Jars                                                                                                                                 
We ask each family to provide at least one mystery jar for the fair. 

You need a clean jar, and can fill them with balloons, hair ties, small 
toys and stationery items, stickers, water bombs, crafts bits and piec-
es, non-perishable food treats, basically    anything you know your 
children would love to find in a mystery jar. 

Please ensure items are new and the recycled jars are nice and clean. 
They can be dropped off at the office at anytime.      

Class Hampers                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
As part of the Silent Auction, each class is allocated a theme for a Class Hamper. Each family is asked to donate a small item to the 
hamper that fits in with the theme, and then the hamper is auctioned off in the Silent Auction.    The hamper baskets are placed in 
classrooms, so you can begin to drop off your contributions.                                                                                                                                                        
Class Hamper themes:    PREP – Just for Kids, GRADE 1/2 C – Terrific Dads, GRADE 1/2 H – Awesome Mums,                                          
GRADE 3M  – Sensational Food and Drink, GRADE 4/5B  – Home Beautiful GRADE 5/6F  – Excellent Easter   STAFF – TGIF 

Roster–LOTS  OF SPACES TO BE FILLED                                                                                                                                                                                                   
We need ALL families to assist on the day.  The roster is available near the Office area if you could put your name down or 
email the school tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Full list at the end of this newsletter. We may need to redirect some 
families to other stalls on the day. 

FAIR WRISTBANDS 

The rides are one of the big attractions at the Fair.    With the 
purchase of a wristband, kids can enjoy the Rockwall, Chair-o-
Plane, Reptile show, Super slide, Animal Farm, Meltdown,  
Jumping Castle and Camel Rides. Other kids attractions are 
priced separately. 

Prices: 

• $30 wristband, purchased before the fair from the office, or 
on fair day. 

• $25 wristband for Tylden Primary School  families with three 
or more siblings currently attending the school. 

• Tickets for single rides will also be available, but a wristband 
is an economical choice! 

Pre-purchased wristbands will be available for collection on 
fair day at the ticket booth. 

Wristbands/tickets include all rides, Reptile show and     
Animal Farm. Other children’s activities are priced                  
separately. 

RAFFLE                                                                                                       
Each family has been allocated a raffle book which is 
attached to this newsletter. Extra books are available 
from the office.  

PRIZES: 

 1st Prize 2 nights’ accommodation package at The Dickins 
in Woodend VALUE $437   Donated by The Dickins 
Woodend 

2nd Prize  Maverick Hybrid 3 in 1 power bank/charger/
speaker and 2 sets Invoke Bluetooth Headphones         
VALUE: $357 Donated by Betta Home Living, Kyneton. 

3rd Prize Four course à la carte lunch or dinner for two 
people in the award-winning Lake House Restaurant, 
Daylesford. VALUE: $390 Donated by Studio McGilp. 

4th Prize Half day activity session for 12 people at PGL 
Campaspe Downs. VALUE: $350 Donated by PGL,        
Campaspe Downs. 

5th Prize Selected wines VALUE $100 

Total prize value is $1634  

Total number of tickets is 1650 at $2 per ticket  

Call out for donations for the Produce stall 

Do you make amazing jam or chutney? Do you have a 
delicious cordial recipe? Is your garden bursting with 
zucchini and green beans? The produce stall would 
love your excess  eggs, fruits and vegetables! We need 
a lot to make this stall a success, as it is always so 
popular.  

Please let Tracey Thiele (0405 590 093) 
know if you can donate to the Produce 
stall, and bring along your produce and 
preserves on the day.    

Trash and Treasure and Book stall  
Have you been collecting trash and treasure and second-
hand books for the fair?  The items need to be in a saleable 
condition, clean and in good working order.   
Small items of bric a brac, old wares, clothing and toys that 
are no longer being used would be good items to donate.         
Soft toys and clothing must be freshly washed and clean. We 
cannot accept furniture, electrical goods, children’s bike 
helmets, car seats or prams as these items cannot be sold 
second hand.  
Please note the following for all donations of trash,   treasure 
and books: 

• ·       No inappropriate books or DVDs – please ensure           
content and ratings are suitable for children. You would be 
surprised by some of the things that have been donated in 
the past!  

• ·       No electrical items 

• ·       No bedding 

• ·       No furniture 
 
Please keep collecting and we will let you know when items 
can be brought to school .   



 

 
Page 5  

 Curry Donation Slip  

Family name:________________________________  

will happily contribute the following curry and will deliver it to Room 4  on the day of the fair. 

 Butter Chicken      Beef Korma                          Red Lentil         

I can loan:                   Slow cooker 

**PLEASE USE THE RECIPES INCLUDED IN LAST WEEKS NEWSLETTER or AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE 

Name: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

Number of Wrist Bands required:  ___________ @ $30.00 each  

Number of Wristbands required for 3 siblings or more in one family, currently enrolled at Tylden PS  

_________@ $25 each. 

 

Total Paid: $_____________ Cash /EFTPOS/ EFT Reference: Surname/Wristband  

WRISTBANDS CAN BE PURCHASED ON THE DAY       

 

CAKE/DEVONSHIRE TEA PLEDGE 

Family name: _____________________________________________ 

I pledge to donate: 

Cake  Slices Tarts  Brownies (recipe suggested attached) 

Biscuts/Cookies  Cupcakes  Muffins 

Scones (24) (see simple recipe suggested attached) Scones (18) 

Jam   Other (please specify) _________________________________   

Gluten Free _______________________________________________           

    I can loan a display stand or tray for the Devonshire Tea (please provide details,                    

 eg: large white oval tray) _______________________________________________________________ 

PRE PURCHASE WRIST BAND ORDER AND PAYMENT 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Victoria  

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

Our School Values are: Integrity—Personal Best—Kindness-—Resilience—Creativity  

Tylden Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB            

Scholastic book club is one way the school fundraisers to 

purchase books for our library.  We participate once a 

term and there is usually a two week turnaround from the 

due date.   If you order the books as a gift  and you do not 

want you your child to see them, could you advise the 

office. 

Preferred payment is online using the scholastic Loop 

system, paying with your credit card, or cash only to the 

school.  Please don’t pay into the school account 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-

parents/ Ordering through LOOP, Click on Book Club Loop 

Create an account if you don’t have one, Add your child 

Search school Victoria then Tylden Primary School in the 

drop down list, select the correct class group 

RM1 HAYNES, RM2 CROSBIE, RM3 DICKINS,                          

RM4 MILLER,  RM5 BRACHER,  RM6 FLENS 



~ 2024 SCHOOL FAIR ROSTER ~ 

We have a number of areas that still need volunteers, we need all families to assist on the day. The roster is available            

in the office area or you can email the school tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au.                                                                                                    

VOLUNTEERS MAY BE RE-DIRECTED TO OTHER STALLS ON THE DAY 

STALL COORDINATOR MORNING                       

(8.30am-12pm) 

LUNCH                     

(11am—2pm) 

Afternoon                   

(12pm-3pm) 

B.B.Q. MEL & WILL.H 4 VOLUNTEERS 

Stu D, Dave D, Jing X, Simon O 

 

8 VOLUNTEERS 

Dan M, Nicole C 

6 VOLUNTEERS 

Nick H, Pierre CC, Kelly H 

STALL CO ORDINATOR MORNING (8.30am-12pm) Afternoon (12pm-3.30pm) 

BOOKS JESS.R  Natalie M-C  Trudy C 

CAKES CATHERINE.S 2 VOLUNTEERS                                                          

Dot F 

Christine A,  Andrea F 

CRAFT & KIDS         

ACTIVITIES 

NAT.D                                          

BETH.J 

Amanda K, Anna K, Bianca M Sarah T, Clara R, Sophie D 

CURRY & BAKED   

POTATO 

SHARON &                                           

TREVOR.C 

4 VOLUNTEERS                                                       

Philip H, Joel D 

4 VOLUNTEERS                                                               

DEVONSHIRE TEA TINA.R 5 VOLUNTEERS                                                           

Jo Mc, Lucie CC 

5 VOLUNTEERS                                                                 

Paul F. Carmel S, Jacinta S, Amelia b 

FOOTY CLINIC RON.C &                                                

ANDY.H 

 Andrew C  1 VOLUNTEER 

MYSTERY JARS ALLIRA.D  Hannah L  Elle H 

PLANTS CAITLIN N  Tayla M  Michelle S 

PRODUCE TRACEY.T Gisella E-R. Rebecca D Sarah C. Terrie M 

RAFFLE TICKETS VANESSA.F 1 VOLUNTEER 1 VOLUNTEER 

SILENT AUCTION ALISHA.Mc &                           

CATHERINE.F 

2 VOLUNTEERS Nat M, Sasha O 

SPRING ROLLS ALISON .V-L &                           

ANDREW.W 

Steve & Em P Steve & Em P 

TICKET BOOTH 

(RIDES) 

CANDICE.N &                                       

ANDREA.S 

 1 VOLUNTEER  1 VOLUNTEER 

T-SHIRTS &            

CRAZY HAIR 

NICOLE.P 2 VOLUNTEERS                                                            

Erinn S 

2 VOLUNTEERS                                                               

Amy J, Gretel N 

TRASH &         

TREASURE 

LAINE.S 4 VOLUNTEERS                                                           

Melissa S, Brendan H, Greg Mc 

4 VOLUNTEERS 

SETTING UP &                 

PACKING UP 
8am-10am 3pm-5pm 

 MINIMUM OF 12 VOLUNTEERS                                                         

Matt S, Andrew F, Alex B, Kerri G                                                                    

Barry K, Glenn & Naomi J 

 

MINIMUM OF 12 VOLUNTEERS                                                                  

Matt S, Andrew F, Alex B , Kerri G                                                                         

Nye H, Robert A 

 




